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CARSON VALLEY FOOTPRINTER

The President’s Message  

What a delightful evening at Kids and Horses. I hope everyone had as much fun as 

I did.  Everyone there was so welcoming and helpful.  We had the opportunity to 

meet Bryce, one of the students, and see him put through his program.  I spoke to 

his mother and she said he had grown so much in confidence, balance and overall 

wellbeing in the one year he had been there.  Our own, Dorothy Magnotta, 

volunteers there and her husband Dave was our bartender.  Cat O’Brien, the 

Program Director, gave us an interesting overview of what they are doing. They 

have 80 plus clients and are always finding ways to improve on what they have.  What a great 

operation. Cat told us they are always happy to have anyone come and visit or help. No horse 

experience is needed. The food was excellent, and they had a lot of helpers cooking and serving.  

Several of our members won some nice doggy bags of left-over ribs and sausages.  We are so lucky 

to have this group in our community. 

In October we have more excitement! One of my favorite events is Halloween Safety Street.  It is on 

October 31st at the CVIC Hall on Esmeralda.  Our club, along with many other clubs and businesses 

in Douglas County, have a “booth” and we give out candy to approx. 2,000 kids.  Claudia Lowe 

always takes charge of this and along with Betty Miller do a great job decorating our space.  It is 

from 3pm till 8pm.  It is fun to see all the kids and families as they stop for their treats.  Costumes 

are encouraged but not required.   You will see most of us adults dressed up along with the kids!!  If 

you wish to donate to the candy fund, please call or email Claudia at 775-267-5630 or 

lowesfolly@yahoo.com.  It is a wonderful way to enjoy Halloween and feel like a kid again. 

Our Board will be meeting October 15th and we will have more information on our venues, guest 

speakers and Christmas Party at our next dinner meeting.  It will be at Jethro’s in Gardnerville and 

we will hear all about Bentley’s projects.  It looks like their brewery is almost done!  Please 

remember to let Peggy Frick know if you will be there. 

PAT SMITH

Pat
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Please RSVP to Peggy Frick 
via our website at 

www.CVFootprint.org no 
later than twelve noon on 
Thursday, October 11th.  

We are unable to take 
additional reservations after 
our count is turned into the 

venue.   
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Hello fellow Footprinters 

I hope everyone enjoyed the Kids and Horses event held last week. I 

learned something new and it’s always nice to know there are 

alternative therapies out there for kids and young adults to deal with life’s challenges. 

And of course thank you Sheriff Ron and Celeste for finding that venue. 

Our next meeting will be held October 18th at Jethro’s Oven and Grill, doors opening at 

the customary 5:30PM, Dinner at 6:30PM and the price is $ 23.00 

I know I always say this, but please make sure you have your reservations into Peggy 

no later than the Thursday before the event by Noon.  (in this case, it’s Oct. 11th) I’m 

going to start holding Peggy’s feet to the fire so to speak about strict adherence to this.  

99% of you abide by this and I thank you for your consideration and promptness. For 

the other 1%, well, I cannot keep calling the venue 3 days later and trying to change the 

count. They have to run their businesses the way they see fit, and if they say they need 

a FINAL COUNT a week in advance, that’s what it’ll be. Even if you call Peggy later 

than noon, or a day later and leave a message, your reservation will NOT be honored. 

If you choose to show up and there happens to be open seats, you can have them. But 

if we’re full, you cannot attend. Even just sitting without expecting a meal will not 

work because the venue’s do a head count and we’ll be in violation of our contract. I’m 

sorry to be the bearer of bad news, but we’ve been discussing this for over a year now 

and it’s time to start adhering to our commitment to the venues. Again, this does not 

apply to most of you, just a few that need to get their reservations in on time. 

And on that note… I look forward to seeing you all at the next event. 

1st Vice President

BILL PETERS

Bill
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2nd Vice 
President 

Hello All,  

I h o p e y o u 

e n j o y e d y o u r 

time at Kid’s and Horses! While this 

venue was different than the ones we 

typically frequent, I think it was fun 

and informative (and the food was 

phenomenal!). It is amazing to see the 

wonderful work that this organization 

does for those in need. Hopefully some 

of you will consider volunteering, as the 

emotional benefits appear to be a two-

way street! 

Next month we will have Bryan Davis 

come speak to us. He is the Marketing 

Director for Bently Enterprises and will 

be discussing the new distillery on 

Hwy. 395 and Buckeye. Bryan is a 

wonderful and informative speaker and 

Bently Enterprises is an integral part of 

the “business world” in the Valley and 

beyond. Please come and listen to what 

they are planning. Thank you again for 

t h e w o n d e r f u l t u r n o u t a t o u r 

September meeting. See you in 

October! 

Regards, 

CELESTE PIERINI

Celeste  

Alice Duvall 10/5  

Nadine Nowosad 10/7 

Anna Hansen 10/11 

Peggy Frick 10/12  

Birgit Okamoto 10/12 

Corky Axelson 10/13  

Vick Morris 10/14 

Gregory Brown 10/15  

Robert Romer 10/18 

Richard Adam  10/22  

Mike Rhodes 10/23 

Jeff Regan 10/25 

Arthur Millard 10/30 

Ray Hoyt 10/31 
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From 
Secretary 
Treasurer 

It was a delightful 

change to have 

our dinner meeting 

served by Kids & Horses, thanks to 

Bill Peters for giving us something 

new. They did an excellent job and 

the food was plentiful enough to 

raffle off the leftovers. They are an 

incredible organization and provide 

real opportunities to young people 

with challenges. 

I am sure everyone has heard this 

before but Bill arranges our dinner 

meetings and needs a headcount no 

later than noon on Thursday the 

week before our meeting. I will try to 

send out reminders several days 

ahead of that date. 

Fall is here and President Pat 

announced some of the many 

activities coming up in the area to 

keep us very busy and involved. 

Enjoy the cooler weather. 

Peggy  

PEGGY FRICK

Calendar 

October 18th  

Dinner Meeting  

Jethro’s Oven & Grill 

1281 Kimmerling Rd 

Gardnerville, NV 89410  

November 15th  

Dinner Meeting  

Gold Dust West  

2171 E. William Street  

Carson City, NV 89701  

Doors open at 5:30 for 

hospitality hour. 

Dinner is served buffet style 

at 6:30 pm.  

The meeting portion of the 

evening begins after dinner.  
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For just $25.00 a year, you can place a business card ad that will reach 

our membership every single month!  Contact Jacie at 775-901-1898  or 

jaciepeters@gmail.com for more information. 

Please support our Advertisers
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September 2018 Meeting Highlights

Kids and Horses Cowboy Bryce

Footprinters gathered at Kids and Horses Venue
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Steve Shively & Ray Hoyt

Don McRoberts, Camile 

Howard, Ray & Larna Hoyt 

Elaine Shively & Hedy Carter
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IFA Carson Valley  

Chapter #72, Inc. 

P.O. Box 2242 

Minden, NV 89423 
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